
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

    1 2 3  
4 

   Tai Chi Spring Chickens Yoga    
   8:30 - 9:30 am 8:30 AM 8:15-9:45 am   
   Yoga  Health Mobile Food Bank     

   8:15-9:45 am 9am-noon 10:30am 9 am - 3 pm 

   Bingo    Spectrum   
   

   6:30 PM Lunch @ Noon 1:00 PM  
   Snack Bar    Board Mtg Movie Night Breakfast 9-11 
    5:00 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm Lunch 11-2 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

 Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi Spring Chickens Tai Chi Breakfast 

   
8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am 8:30 AM 8:30 - 9:30 am 8:30 - 9:45am 

    8:30 AM Yoga  Health Mobile Yoga   
 

  1:00 PM Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am 9am-noon  8:15-9:45 am   
5:30 PM Craft Class Lunch @ Noon Bingo    Spectrum      

  2:00 PM Ceramics 6:30 PM Lunch @ Noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance Club  2pm Snack Bar    Gen. Meeting Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm   5:00 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

     Spring  Tai Chi Spring Chickens Yoga    
  Tropics Travelers Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am 8:30 AM 8:15-9:45 am   
  Yoga  8:30 AM Yoga  Health Mobile Food Bank     

   8:45-9:45 am   8:15-9:45 am 9am-noon  10:30am   

                               1pm   Bingo    Spectrum      
  Craft Class 2PM Spectrum  6:30 PM Lunch @ Noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance Lunch Snack Bar Dinner    Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm noon   5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   Tai Chi 

 

   8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am  8:30 - 9:30 am 
    8:30 AM Yoga    Yoga  
  1:00 PM   8:15-9:45 am   8:15-9:45 am 
  Craft Class           

  2:00 PM Spectrum      1:00 PM 6:00 PM 
  Line Dance Lunch     Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm noon     Movie @ 6:30 pm   

26 27 28 29 30     
  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi Spring Chickens     

   8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am 8:30 AM     
    8:30 AM Yoga  Health Mobile     
  1:00 PM   8:15-9:45 am 9am-noon     
  Craft Class   Bingo    Spectrum      

  2:00 PM Spectrum  6:30 PM  Lunch @ Noon     
  Line Dance Lunch Snack Bar          
  3:30 - 5:00 pm noon 5:00 PM       



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD: UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2016-2017 OFFICERS  

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL richard@the-tropics.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: FRAN EIKENBERG francis@the-tropics.net 

SECRETARY: OPEN OPEN 

TREASURER: RICK CASADOS rick@the-tropics.net 

2016-2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

CAROLYN HOPPES  
carolyn@the-tropics.net 

RUTH CHURCHILL  
ruth@the-tropics.net 

GWEN CARTER    
gwen@the-tropics.net 

ANITA ROGUE     
anita@the-tropics.net 

JAYME OJEDA         jayme@the-tropics.net  

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 
SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com 

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGER: NANCY PAYNE AND MIGUEL CARRILLO 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550 
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL 
RESPOND  

TO AFTER HOUR CALLS 

PARK SECURITY 
C&C SECURITY INC. 

1800 443-8000 
WHEN C&C SECURITY IS ON DUTY HERE 9PM TO 

6AM. 
RESIDENTS CAN CALL 713-1260TO SPEAK TO 

THE GUARD ON DUTY FOR EMERGENCY ISSUES.  

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES. 

 
Tropics Residents’ Club—Sunshine Committee 

If  you are/or know someone who is “Under the Weather”  

or someone that has passed on.  

CONTACT HELEN CUMMINS  

510-421-6309  

mailto:richard@the-tropics.net
mailto:francis@the-tropics.net
mailto:rick@the-tropics.net


COMMITTEES 

BREAKFAST CHAIR RICHARD STOLL 408-839-3358 

HOUSE FACILITIES TRACI KINEL 324-3148 

POTLUCK 
STEVE EVANS 

BEA BARTZ 
386-0509 
489-6388 

SUNSHINE HELEN CUMMINS 421-6309 

LIBRARY BEA BARTZ 489-6388 

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
BRAVOBEN 

TINA MARIA  
489-5749 

SENIOR CITZENS - CITY HALL ANITA ROQUE 471-2815 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE 
NIKKI BRACKEN-POE 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
489-6894 

RESIDENT'S CLUB 
 AUDITING COMMITTEE 

DARLENE CORNELL 
RICK HENRY 

ROBERT HISLE 

972-0366 
487-7817 

RESIDENTS ACTIVITIES  
AND ENTERTAINMENT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS SEE BOARD PH # 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH CAROLYN GIELOW 775-5071 

CASINO NIGHT FUN!!  



TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

 
TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 

2ND THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
IN CLUBHOUSE @7PM 

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL 
408 839-3358 

 

B BUG FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE 
DOORS OPEN 5:30PM  

MOVIE STARTS 6:30PM 
LOCATED NEXT TO THE LAUNDRY ROOM 

AND "SPLIT ENDS BEAUTY SALON" 
102 PALM DR.  

TROPICS POTLUCK 
DISH TO PASS 

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE 

STEVE EVANS 386-0506 

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 
DOORS OPEN 4:30PM 

EARLY 6:30PM 
REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR 5:30PM 

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 
OR RICHARD STOLL 

CRAFT CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE  

POSITION: Richard Stoll 

TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE RM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

8:30AM IN CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY 
EVERY MON, WED, & FRI 1PM 

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUB-
HOUSE  

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI 8AM-12:30PM 

B BUG BUILDING 102 PALM DR. 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

HEALTH MOBILE  
EVERY THURSDAY @CLUBHOUSE 

9AM-NOON 

TROPICS CERAMICS CLUB 
1ST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH 

2PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 
FOR MORE INFO 

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 

RESIDENT COUNCIL MEETING  - OCTOBER 12TH @ 7PM  
JOIN US IN THE CLUBHOUSE 

FIND OUT WHAT THE ISSUES ARE IN THE PARK, 
LET YOUR VOICE BE HEARD!! 



vember, have you sent in 
your reservation yet. 
Next year the trips start 
in February. In Septem-
ber hopefully, we can do 
an overnighter in Reno. 
 There are three 
ways to keep in touch 
with what’s happening 
daily in the park:  
 
1) It is by checking out 

Face Book – Tropics 
Residents’ Club  

2) Our web-site:  
the-tropics.net   

3) Checking in at the Club 
House. There are many 
more activities going on 
in the park beside those 
offered by the Residents’ 
Club.   

Happy Thanksgiving 
 Richard 

NOVEMBER ALREADY!!! 
Where has the year 
gone. Again, this year 
we have a lot to be 
thankful for. We are still 
living in the Tropics. 
Bingo is here to stay. We 
have many activities 
that other parks only 
think of having. We are 
now seeing many out-
side park residents 
looking at the Tropics to 
see how they can im-
prove their park. 
 The Annual 
Thanksgiving Dinner is 
coming up. This year 
the Board decided it 
would like to try it 

Thanksgiving Week-
end. We understand 
that a lot of our resi-
dents will be out of 
town. That should free 
up some meals for 
guests. Tickets were 
available at the Hal-
loween Dinner. All 
tickets are free to resi-
dents. You must have 
your ticket before Sun-
day, November 19. The 
remaining tickets will 
be for guests at $10. If 
you are interested in 
guest tickets tell Rich-
ard when you pick 
yours up and he will 
put your name on a 
list. 
 As chairman of 
Tropics Travelers, I’m 
lining up some fun day 
Trips. In December I 
have planned a trip to 
San Jose’s Christmas in 
the Park. In January 
I’m working on a trip 
to the Asian Museum 
in San Francisco. Casi-
no Trips are going to 
be every other month. 
Cache Creek is in No-

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 



MILLENNIUM MEMO 
 

Last November I gave you a report on home sales for the 6 months ending Sept. 15, 
2016, so I figured it might be time for an update. What’s your guess? Are prices up 
or down?  Well…I have some interesting data for you: 
 

25 homes in The Tropics sold in the 12 months ending Sept. 15, 2017. The aver-
age sales price: $164,014, an increase of 4.5% over last year. That sounds like 
only a modest increase, but… 

 

 …That average is misleading. One home sold for $20K, but that was the only one 
under $100K. 7 homes went for more than $250K, which is the minimum you’d ex-
pect to pay for a new home in the Park. 

 

 While prices are up, sales volume is down. My prior study included 20 sales over 
the 6 months for which I had data. Compare that with 25 homes selling over an en-
tire year—only 9 of which sold in the past 6 months. 

 

If we extrapolate the average sales price among The Tropics’ 544 homes, your 
homes are collectively worth $89,223,616. You’re welcome! 
 

In summary…the buyers of these homes are not just buying a 40 year old home--
they’re paying big money for the privilege of being your neighbors and enjoying the 
many protections of non-profit ownership. Or maybe it’s just because Bingo is 
back. 
 

Now, on a less-pleasant note… 
 

Termites and Mice and Ants, Oh My! 
 

Those are just some of the less desirable residents of The Tropics. In fact, let’s add 
skunks & raccoons to the list of things to be expected when you’re next to a creek. 
 

There isn’t much Management can do about this, it’s just a fact of Tropics life. We’re 
open to any ideas you may have, but in general, you are responsible for your own 
pest control—and for keeping your homes and skirting free of openings for these 
critters to enter. 
 

My Big News 
 

I’m a Grandfather! My stepdaughter just had a beautiful (is there any other kind?) 
baby girl. 
 

Sure, this is old hat to many of you but it’s the first grandchild for either my wife 
Roann or me. My older daughter promises that I’ll have another one by this time 
next year. Stay tuned. 
 

In the meantime, have a Happy Thanksgiving—and don’t forget: Leftovers are for 
Quitters! 
          George Turk 



Manager’s Corner for November 2017 
 
Our prayers go out to all our northern neighbors having to evacuate their homes 
because of all the wild fires.  When I see the total devastation of complete neigh-
borhoods and the loss of the homes, personal items and beautiful surroundings it 
is hard to believe.  Fires, hurricanes, earthquakes and tornadoes – may we be at 
peace soon. 
 
The first year of the 3-year tree maintenance contract is almost completed.  If a 
tree near you has not been trimmed it most likely is on the schedule for next year.  
Residents are still responsible for the trees and bushes that are on your home site 
and should prepare for the winter rains by clearing leaves from the roof gutters 
and drains. 
 
I am looking forward to Thanksgiving and we all have lots to be thankful for this 
year.  Thank you for helping to make the Tropics a great place to call home. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving to all. 
 
Nancy Payne 
Resident Manager 
 
 

 
GET WELL SOON  

 
TOM PATTERSON 

WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR 
249 Cumana—Edward & Rhonda Moura  

358 Tahitian Circle—Joann Morgan 
15 Palm—Alan Badger 

 

OUR SYMPATHY GOES OUT TO THE FAMILY OF:  
 

Dorothy Fansler 272 Oahu—September 17, 2017 
Claire Bernhardt 259 Molokai Circle—March 18, 2017 



GETTING TO KNOW YOUR NEIGHBOR: LINDA BUSTINDUY 
 BY Tina Maria  

 

 Linda was born in 1950 and she has an older broth-

er. In 1953 her Mom and Dad bought a new home in East 
Palo Alto. Linda had a great time living in East Palo Alto 
when she was a child. She went to Costano School 

(Kindergarten to 6th), Green Oaks (7th—8th) and Ra-
venswood (9th to 12th).  

 Linda married in 1969, had a daughter, Monica in 
1970, later divorced in 1974. She remarried in 1984 to Al-
bert from Honolulu. Albert and Linda were married for 24 

years. They saved their money for a down payment on a 
home in the Tropics Mobile Home Park. Albert said, the 

street names and palm trees reminded him of home and 
this is where he wanted to retire. Linda’s mom moved in 
with them, it was getting rough in Palo Alto for her to 

stay alone after Dad died in 1995 from lung cancer (smoking).  
 Linda’s husband, Albert, died in January of 2008 of lung cancer 

(smoking). They had joined Harley Owners Group in 2007, but never went 
to meetings because Albert was real sick.  After Albert died the Oakland 
Harley Owners Group invited her to a Christmas Dinner in 2009. She met 

Dan Bustinduy at the Christmas Party and they talked for several hours. 
They found that they had common interests and liked each other and Linda 

says, she loved his cowboy hat too. Dan smoked and Linda told him that 
she couldn’t date a man that smoked since she lost two people to that. He 

quit and hasn’t smoked since. They were married a year later on the same 
month and day they met (12/11/10).  
Linda is still working for the same company in Mountain View for 35 years. 

She plans to retire in 2 years.   
 In the her spare time when she is not working or riding on the back of 

their Harley Trike. Linda likes to crochet hats for the homeless and work on 
her stained glass projects.  
 They enjoy getting out of town on their Harley and have traveled to 

Nevada, Oregon and all over California.  
 She loves her visits every other weekend from her daughter and 

granddaughter, Caitlin. Linda’s mom is in an Alzheimer’s Home in Santa 
Clara. She visits her every week and so does her brother. She is 94 years 
old. Linda says, She doesn’t know if Mom knows them anymore, but we 

know her so we visit.  Her brother also comes sometimes to her work and 
they will go to lunch.  



November 30 at 6 pm 
@Clubhouse 





You’re invited to a Thanksgiving Dinner 

All Residents are Free, You must have a ticket!!   
 

See Richard (408-839-3358) he will have tickets at all events,  
Coffee Club, Spectrum, and Snack Bar.  

 
Only 250 tickets available.  

Tickets MUST be booked before Sunday, November 19.  
Guest tickets will be available after November 19 for $10 until 

Thursday,  November 23. Sorry no exceptions. 

WHERE: TROPICS CLUB HOUSE 

WHEN: NOVEMBER 25 

Time: DINNEER AT 6PM  

SPONSOR: TROPICS RESIDENTS’ 

CLUB 

Make sure you  
read above 



Sunday November 5 

Food is 

Served at 

5:30 pm 

Bring Food to Share 

Enjoy the compan-

ionship &  Have  fun     

We serve 

coffee  
and Tea 

Bus Bingo starts  
at 6:15pm 

Any questions call Steve Evens (510-386-0509)  or Beatrice Bartz  





 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AROUND THE PARK 
By Michael Q’Quin 

 

He Who Has Eyes To See, Let Him See….And, indeed, there is 
much to see without ever leaving our little Park. Above all, there 
is the human panorama, often comic, certainly; also tragic, it 
seems too often these days. But don’t we live in the San Francisco 
Bay Area, USA—the Best Place on Earth!? As our weather is gener-
ally sunny and bright, I hope we can all keep our personalities 
‘sunny-side-up’, as a gift to each other! 
 

     But this is not about US, but a reminder to take time to USE 
OUR EYES and really see what is around us, sharing our world. My 
grandmother truly loved nature’s beauty. She said her days were 
never too busy to take note of the sky! 
 

     I was not sky-gazing the other morning at ten after seven, but 
letting in the cat for breakfast. His eyes are 
faster than mine, and I saw him flick a glance 
toward the levee behind our house. Atop 
same is the Alameda Creek Trail, a fine, wide 
pathway extending from the Bay to the Hills, 
at Niles. Ten years we have lived here, but I 
was unprepared for this sight: I thought I 
was watching two large dogs approaching, 
but what appeared before my aged eyes was 

a loving couple, a DEER couple, ambling in their 
sweet time in the direction of the hills. The doe 
led the way, while the young buck, whose horns 
appeared to have just two points, seemed in no 
hurry at all, nosing the ground and checking out 
the view. No camera! The deer proceeded on their 
way before I could get to it. I just hope these two 
made it safely to the hills, and are living happily 
ever after! 
. 
 



Breakfast 
Saturday, November 11 

8:30—9:15am 

Menu 
Pumpkin Spiced Pancakes 
Bacon & Scrambled Eggs 

Pumpkin Muffin 
All your Favorites 

$3.00 at the Door 
Breakfast Bingo 9:15 
Richard Stoll —Breakfast Chair 

 



Tropics Residents’ Club—Board Meeting—September 7, 2017 
 

 The board meeting was called to order by Richard Stoll at 7 PM. All Board 
members were present, except Fran who arrived late.  
 Larry Cornell spoke about the Security company. He feels that they are not do-
ing their job. Richard said he would follow up with a meeting with management.  
 Loris Cook brought up about people in the pool that do not live here. Richard 
will check with the office. 
 Patricia Harris would like the club house to be used as cooling center because 
of the HOT weather. It will be added to the wish list. 
 The Board minutes were read for August 3 and approved.  The Treasurer’s, 
Bingo and Traveler’s financials were given and approved. 
 Darlene Cornell and Rick Henry gave an audit review. They recommend that 
less checks be issued and only the ATM card be used. It will be completed on Mon-
day, September 11. 
 
Correspondence:   
 1) Letter from AT&T about the work in the park 
 2) A letter from Ruby naming a cater that is interested in working the park 
 3) An e-mail from a park resident thanking us for the new doggie stations 
  
Old Business:   
 1) Secretary position open.  
 2) Casino night ticket sales were noted 
 3)Carolyn Hoppes moved the we donate $500 to Drivers for Survivors, she 
gave information about the organization. Ruth second the motion. Motion carried. 
  
New Business:   
 1) Halloween was discussed. Everything is set. Jayme moved that they need 
 $400 for prizes and decorations. Carolyn seconded the motion. Motion 
 passed. 
 2) Bingo was the next topic.  Richard read all the correspondence with man
 agement. They want to cancel Bingo because of liability insurance for non-
 park residents.  Richard then suggested in an e-mail that we become self- in
 sured. They then said it would be too costly and suggested a company to con
 tact, Philadelphia Insurance Company. As of right now we are waiting on a re
 sponse. Richard also has considered signing waver to be signed to hold the 
 park harmless. 
 3) Carol Orwig and Steve Evans brought up the idea of a “Gong Show” in April 
 where there is no event. It will be placed on the calendar. 
  

Continued on next page 



Tropics Residents’ Club 
Special Board Meeting 

September 18, 2017 
 Special meeting was called to order by Richard Stoll at noon. The reason for 
the meeting was to call a special General meeting to discuss if the park residents 
want Bingo in the Park. It was moved by Richard Stoll and second by Anita for a 
special general meeting for Tuesday, September 26, at 7 PM. The motion carried. 
 Richard then read the invoice for the Bingo insurance policy. The cost is $345 
per YEAR. 
He will now send it to management for their approval. Jayme moved that we send 
the information to Millennium for approval. Carolyn seconded the motion. Motion 
carried. 
 Rick received a bogus e-mail to get money. Was using Richard Stoll as the 
sender. Richard investigated it and found no information. 
 Richard brought up the Casino event this Saturday, He asked for muscular 
people to help set up tables at 10 am Friday. Everyone will ask. Dealers will be fed 
at 5:30. Carolyn and Rick brought up problems with the games and awarding chips. 
Jayme will talk to all the dealers about playing the games properly. Ruth moved and 
Gwen seconded the motion to talk to the dealers. Motion carried. Chips will not be 
sold after 8:15. It was suggested that Barbara will give out prizes instead of extra 
chips.  
 The assignments were discussed. It was decided that if someone wants to 
leave early they can get their dessert to go. If they also leave early, they turn their 
chips or tickets in early they can get a prize. 
 Jayme moved and Carolyn seconded motion to adjourn. Meeting was adjourn 
at 12:30 pm 
Submitted by Richard Stoll, acting secretary 

 Continued from previous page 
 
  
 4) The Flea Market was briefly discussed. 
 5) Richard mentioned the upcoming Tropics Traveler’s events for this year 
 and next. 
 6) Richard moved and Jayme seconded the motion to donate $1250 to New 
 Haven School Foundation from the Bingo Charity Account. Motion carried. 
  
Up Coming Events:   All upcoming events where mentioned. 
 Jayme moved and Gwen second the motion to adjourn. Motion carried and 
 was adjourned at 8:09 pm. 

 Submitted by: Richard Stoll, acting secretary 





NOTES FROM YOUR EDITOR:  

 I am still corresponding with the publisher to find 
out why and how to rectify the photo situation in this 
magazine. We enjoy seeing the people in the Tropics 
Park. To see the photos as they were submitted to the 
publisher, you can look on our website: www.the-
tropics.net.   

 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on 
the 10th of every month to the Breeze email address: 

tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 We welcome all articles from our residents as space allows. The only require-
ment is that your article not be political or personal in nature. They will be in-
serted as space allows with consideration given to content and quality.  

 We are trying to limit the inserts. Please have flyers and articles in by the dead-
line. If you wish to submit a flyer after the deadline, you must be present to help 
insert into the Breeze Magazine. Please include your name and phone number so 
I can notify you when the magazine arrives, you can come with your volunteers 
and help with inserting the flyer.  THANK YOU  

========================================================== ==== 

Read the Breeze on our website: www.the-tropics.net 
========================================================== ==== 

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO: THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A 
MOMENTS NOTICE WHEN THEY RECEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE 
MAGAZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUBHOUSE. WHO HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE 
MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING THE MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO 
DELIVER TO OUR WONDERFUL DISTRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US 
OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO AWESOME!!  

- WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL TINA MARIA 489-5749  



DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 

Distributor List #1 - If any problems, please call Roger Taylor 489-6747  

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

1 24 134 HANA, MORRIS CARMICHAEL 471-7770 
Acapulco, Polyne-
sia, Palm Dr 149-

150 

2 14 
119 MANDRONE WAY, TOM CHIT-

WOOD  
489-2103 Madrone 

3 12 131 HANA WAY, ROGER TAYLOR 489-6747 Hana Way 

4 15 482 HOYA,  CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 Hoya Way 

5 21 489 SEEMA CIRCLE, RAY MILLER 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

6 18 373 TROPICANA WAY, CARL HUGHES 471-5020 
387-403 Tropi-
cana & 33001 

Almaden 

7 19 
373 TROPICANA WAY, ALLISON 

HUGHES 
471-5020 

368-386 Tropi-
cana 

8 43 443 SAMOA WAY, RICK HENRY 487-7817 
Lanai, Samoa, Cu-

mana 

9 14 528 TRINDAD CIRCLE, VIRGIL LEWIS 324-1773 Trinidad 

Distributor List #2 - If any problems, Please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

10 18 264 MOLOKAI, ART TIPTON 381-6646 HULA 

11 18 238 JAMAICA, GLORIA LOVATO 324-0071 JAMAICA 

12 18 284 OAHU, NICK BUENO 675-0677 OAHU 

13 21 51 PALM DR., IRV MAYER 487-0235 PALM DRIVE 40-60 

14 41 265 MOLOKAI, STEVE EVANS 266-2607 
MOLOKAI, PALM 

DRIVE 86-109 

15 25 70 PALM, MICHAEL O'QUIN 265-4091 PALM DRIVE 61-85 

16 18 57 PALM, CHRISTINA DEMELLO   MAUI 

17 18 313 KAUAI, J.J. LIBBON 366-4270 KAUAI  

Distributor List #3 - If any problems, Please call Tina Maria 489-5749 

RTE MAG# DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH# STREET 

18 19 12 PALM DRIVE, CAROL LOWE 324-1985 PALM DR. 1-19 

19 20 26 PALM DRIVE, DIANE STEELE 471-1750 PALM DR. 20-39 

20 56 252 MOLOKAI, TRACI KINEL 927-0255 WAIKIKI, HAWAII  

21 22 363 TAHITIAN, HAZEL CARR 489-9416 TAHITAIN 

22 16 416 FIJI, CARL SCARSON 487-4831 FIJI 

23 16 247 HONOLULU, ROCKY SAMPSON 471-7332 HONOLULU 

24 41 169 KONA, FRED/RUBY BARKER 489-3947 
KONA, PANAMA, 

MAKAHA 


